COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS

U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES WASHINGTON, DC 20515

January 16, 2019

The Honorable Steven T. Mnuchin Secretary of the Treasury 1500 Pennsylvanja Avenue, NW

Washington, D.C., 2022

Dear Secletary Muchin:

As you have been advised, the Committee on Ways and Means will hold a public hearing on the shutdown's impact on the Department of Treasury and American Taxpayers. This letter is to formally invite you to appear before the Committee on Thursday, January 24, 2019. The hearing will begin at 10:30 a.m., in the main Committee hearing room, 1100 Longworth House Office Building.

The Committee requires that 150 copies of your written statement be delivered 48 hours before the hearing to room 1102 Longworth House Office Building, along with an electronic version emailed to *wmsubmissions@mail.house.gov*. Witnesses are advised that the Committee will rely on electronic submissions for printing the official hearing record. Government agency employees can deliver their copies to the Committee in an open and searchable box but must carry with them their respective government-issued identification to show the U.S. Capitol Police. All House Office Buildings do not accept express delivery services such as FedEX, UPS, or the U.S. Postal Service. Please limit your oral testimony to five minutes.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to call the Committee at (202) 225-3625.

Richard E. Neal

Chairman

Sincerely